
 

 

Royal Solomon Islands Police Force 
 

Media Release  

                                            

                                                                                                         10th January 2023 
 

 
RSIPF arrests three suspects for in possession of a firearm in Honiara  
 

Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) have arrested three 

suspects who were in possession of a firearm (homemade pistol) in East Honiara on 10 

January 2023. 

Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Honiara City Superintendent Chris Laekalia says, 

“Three suspects have been arrested in relation to the firearm retrieved by police from 

the PNG National who was arrested this morning.” 

 “According to the report, the firearms were made by the PNG National using a staple 

gun,” PPC Laekalia adds. 

“The suspects are in possession of a similar firearm (short barrel rifle) retrieved by 

police during the arrest.” 

Police appeals to anyone who have information of the similar firearm to come forward 

and assist police with the investigation. 

//End// 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

mailto:rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb
http://www.rsipf.gov.sb/


Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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